
R-112-22 
 

RESOLUTION 
 

WHEREAS, the Borough of Wharton has received a request dated August 
25, 2022 from Wharton Woods, LLC, as concerns the Aspire at Morris Woods 
project at Block 1603, Lot 14, to allow for the substitution of C-900 polyvinyl 
chloride (PVC) pressure pipe for the ductile iron pipe required by Chapter 330, 
Section 17 of the Borough Ordinances, relevant to the construction of the 
watermain at this project, said request stemming from supply chain issues in 
obtaining ductile iron pipe; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Borough Water and Sewer Engineer has advised that it 

has no objection to said substitution, by way of a Memorandum dated August 31, 
2022. 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council that 

the request to utilize C-900 polyvinyl chloride (PVC) pressure pipe for the 
construction of the watermain at the Aspire at Morris Woods project at Block 
1603, Lot 14 is hereby approved. 

 
 

 
Adopted:  September 12, 2022    
 

BOROUGH OF WHARTON 
 
ATTEST: 
       ___________________________ 
       WILLIAM J. CHEGWIDDEN, 
       MAYOR 
___________________ 
Gabrielle Evangelista, 
Borough Clerk 
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